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14th June 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
It has been another busy week this week with many visitors, trips, residentials and Express events. I would once again like to thank parents for making our Express events so brilliantly well attended.  There has been such a fantastic atmosphere at these events over this year and I have definitely noticed the children’s confidence, pride and ability in sharing their learning continue to grow. This week we have had a Year 2 Art exhibition, a Year 5 farmers market and Year 4 sharing their bath bombs and other products with parents. My thanks again to teachers for putting so much effort in to facilitating the children sharing this learning. Parents attending express events have given us some great feedback about the Cornerstones Curriculum in general and parents will be able to give further views in the parent questionnaire later in the month. 
This week our Year 6 pupils have been braving less than summery conditions on their residential at Balcombe Wood and seem to have been having a wonderful time. Staff have told me how impressed the instructors have been with the children’s resilience, behaviour and attitude.  Yesterday, Year 5 children began their next Cornerstones topic with a trip to Crealy Adventure Park.  Not only did they get to experience the rides, but they also learnt about the materials used and forces behind the workings of the rides.  Again, despite some very wet weather, behaviour and attitude of the children was fantastic. 
Thank you to parents who attended our After School Club open session on Wednesday. If you were unable to make it, but want to find out more and wish to see our after school provision, then please just get in touch with us so that we can  organise this for you. 
Next week our Year 4 children visit the Wildwood for their Escot residential on Tuesday and Wednesday. On Tuesday 3RB/GH continue their visits to the residents of Adelaide lodge.   On Wednesday afternoon Year1 invite parents to their Express event in the hall to hear all about the Enchanted Woodland.  Thursday we have some Year 5 and Year 6 children representing the school in the Honiton Learning Community Aquathon. 
On Friday, Mrs Hawkins and I, alongside Mrs Davis and Miss Urry - to represent the teaching staff, will travel to London for the TES schools awards. This will be an opportunity for us to learn about and meet those responsible for the most exciting developments in education from all over the country as well as sharing our own story. 
Thank you to the PTFA for organising a fantastic walk to Roundball Hill followed by cream tea on Sunday. Thank you also to Year 5 families and the staff in the kitchen for providing cakes and biscuits for our after school cake sale today. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery - We have been practising for Sports Day and making Fathers Day Cards
Reception - We have been enjoying playing in our role play Cafe with our new Ice Cream and cakes.
                      We have been playing guess who and writing description of animals.
Year 1 - We have been practising the Gruffalo song and making Gruffalo masks.
Year 2 - we made Ice Cream in our Express event and we have been practising for Sports Day.
Year 3 - We have read the book The Great Kapok Tree and we dressed up the Bee Bots as preditors.
Year 4 - We made Bath Bombs for our Express event and we have been learning about decimals.
Year 5 - We went to Crealy and we have started a new topic called Scream Machine, we also did an Express event.
Year 6 - We have been on our residential to Balcombe Wood, and we have been busy writing thank you letters.
Messages
Octonauts Toys 
The Nursery are currently learning about sea creatures and the seaside.  Do you have any Octonauts toys which your children no longer play with, that you would be able to donate to the Nursery?  We would be INCREDIBLY grateful!!!  Many thanks
Sports days
As you know, we are due to have our sports days on Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th June. With the wet weather and more forecast, do look out for messages and communications from us if we have to rearrange these days. 
Summer weather
I know the weather has been rather unseasonal this week, so please do check the forecast and ensure you send your child with a coat if it is wet even though we are in June.
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 17th  June : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Nursery outdoor classroom
	Y4 Escot residential 
3RB/GH Adelaide lodge
	Y4 Escot residential 
Y1 Express Event 2:30
	HLC Aquathon Y6
	TES National School awards London 
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